Should Schools Teach
Financial Literacy?

More

Last night I resolved an issue that’s been haunting me for a
while: I balanced my checkbook. And let me tell you, it’s a
good feeling to get something like that off your chest and
know you’re keeping tabs on your bank account!
Unfortunately for many young people, the uneasy feeling about
their bank account never resolves. According to a new study
out of the U.K., “nearly a third of young people… say they are
too scared to look at their bank balance,” largely because
they recognize they have a problem managing their finances:
“Chris Coates, 23, a sports management student at Coventry
University, said he and his peers often prioritised
convenience over responsibility when it came to spending
money.
‘It’s a vicious circle – the longer I don’t check it, the
higher the pressure when I do finally get round to taking a
peek. My money management has led to some pretty embarrassing
situations – my card actually got declined on a first date
once and she ended up having to pick up the tab. Not a great
start,’ he said.”
Sadly, students in the United Kingdom aren’t the only ones who
seem to be deficient in financial literacy knowledge. A couple
of years ago, the OECD (the organization which runs the PISA
exam) tested students in 18 countries for their financial
literacy abilities. Not surprisingly, “the U.S. ranked at best
eighth and at worst 12th.” This result was even after students
were asked to answer relatively simple questions, such as the
following example from the OECD:

A recent article in the New York Times found math instructor
Andrew Hacker questioning if we should really force students
to take as much advanced math as we do. In his opinion,
forcing students to take so much advanced math is more of a
pride issue than a necessity, particularly as only 5% of
students will likely use that advanced math in their jobs one
day.
Based on his comments and the OECD study, should today’s
classrooms consider focusing less on teaching advanced
mathematics and more on basic financial literacy?
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